
 

Sunday Programs for May and June, 2007 
Services start at 10:30 a.m. at 122 Harris Street, Guelph, Ontario.  

We have Religious Education programs for children 4 and older, and childcare for younger children. 
 

May 6 (Pod 2) 
BARBARA MCDOWALL , as an ordained interfaith minister, 
is dedicated to living a conscious, authentic, and 
compassionate life. She will share her reflections on 
community and living intentionally, with congruency and 
audacity, in relation to Unitarian-Universalist principles.  
Service Leaders: Cheryl Cadogan and Naomi Matsui 
 

May 13 (Pod 3) 
EMOTIONAL INTELLIGENCE  – Blair Steinbach 
By choice and chance we live in community with and 
relationship to one another. This can bring both joy and 
friction. Understanding Emotional Intelligence can help us 
become more accepting of one another, and encourage our 
own spiritual growth. If you’ve ever been in a situation 
where you mentally froze only to think of what you should 
have said or done 15 minutes later then this service is for 
you. Blair Steinbach is a trainer and teacher of Emotional 
Intelligence to audiences around the world. The service 
will be fun, interactive, and useful. 
Service Leaders: Aspen Heisey and Rick Boersma 
 

May 20 (Pod 4) 
GOOD NEWS FROM AFRICA   
Not all the news from Africa is bad! Marnie will talk about 
positive developments from the perspective of her own 
experience working with women in development.  
Presenter: Marnie Girvan  
Service Leader: Harold Chapman 
 

May 27 (Pod 5) 
WE ARE ALL SEEDS (OR TOUGH NUTS) and contain much 
inside but require the optimum conditions so that we can 
gently crack open in a timely manner, thereby becoming 
something much bigger and better than we might ask or 
imagine. Compassion and truth too are deep matters that lie 
under that surface like we “seeds”. Like us they await the 
right conditions to bloom: good earth, clean water, warm 
sunshine and the work of many hands. Join us as we 
explore this spring-time metaphor. 
Presenter: susanna suchak 
Service Leader: Aspen Heisey 
 

June 3 (Pod 6) 
AS WE GROW OLD : RESHAPING OUR SPIRITUAL 
JOURNEYS, Part 2  
As we age, does our spiritual quest change? Do the 
questions remain the same? What about our spiritual needs 
- are they now different? In Part 1 we heard from two of 
our women elders. In Part 2, we will have a chance to listen  

 

to personal reflections from our male elders. Join us for an 
exploration of spirituality as we grow old.  
Service leader: Nancy Schmidt 
 

June 10 (Pod 7) 
I  FELL DOWN, BUT I GOT UP AGAIN  
Where does resilience come from? What gets us through 
the hardest circumstances? Brenda Bissell teaches in high-
needs elementary schools. She'll share moving stories of 
young children who have bloomed in the face of severe 
adversity, and left the adults around them feeling awed and 
inspired. Margaret Neigh will share a personal story from 
her youth - how her spirit and character grew, while her 
body recovered from a horrendous car accident. Musical 
inspiration will come from Bruce Walton and Rick 
Boersma singing Stan Rogers’ song, Mary Ellen Carter 
Service Leader: Adriana Roux 
 

June 17 (Pod 1) 
RAINBOW CHORUS will again favour us with song, They 
are a charitable, non-profit organization whose members 
join together in song and celebrate the diversity of our 
community. The members are gay, lesbian, bi, trans and 
straight and come from small towns throughout 
Southwestern Ontario. 
Service Leader: Helen Prinold 
 

June 24 (Pod 2) 
FLOWER COMMUNION  This will be an interactive 
celebration of our community and a recognition in prose 
and poetry of some special blooms and petals. Each person, 
child and adult is asked to bring a flower to exchange. No 
two flowers are alike, just as no two people are alike. 
Together each individual difference makes a wonderful 
bouquet which is our beloved community. 
Presenter and Service Leader: June Gilbertson 
 

September 9 (Pod 3) 
THE WATER SERVICE – an intergenerational gathering to 
celebrate the opening of the church year. In the Water 
Service we celebrate the return to community after a 
summer’s pause. Please bring a small container of water 
collected from a special place during your summer travels 
or closer to home. You may want to gather water from a 
visit to the house of grandparents, grandchildren or from a 
stream or summer cottage. Even water from the garden 
hose or kitchen sink may provide memories that you may 
want to recall. This water will be collected into a common 
vessel to help us celebrate our sources of connection. 
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UNITARIAN CONGREGATION OF GUELPH  
122 Harris Street, Guelph Ontario N1E 5T1

Phone 519-836-3443                                  www.guelph-unitarians.ca 
 

Lay Chaplain    
Aspen Heisey   519-822-8666 
 
The Board for 2006 - 2007  
 
President Linda Reith 519-837-9471 
 lreith@on.aibn.com  
Vice-President   Open  
Past President  Marnie Girvan 519-780-0546 
 marniegirvan@rogers.com  
Secretary  open    
Treasurer  Harold Chapman 519-763-2406 
   hchapman@rogers.com 
Member at Large Steve Chovaz 519-823-9264 
 Maureen Blackwood 519-837-9267 
 

Committee Chairs 
Social Action open 
Membership Marnie Girvan 519-780-0546 
 marniegirvan@rogers.com  
Program Coordinator for Spiritual Development 
 Margaret Neigh                 519-571-1534 
 migs@golden.net 
Caring Committee Victoria Mummery 519-823-8050 
 Victoria.mummery@sympatico.ca 
Sunday Services  Aspen Heisey 519-822-8666 
                                          aspenh@rogers.com 
 

Others Who Help 
 
POD Coordinator Janet and Emily Colley  519-824-0207  
Interior Co-ordinator  & Exterior Co-ordinator, Office, Newsletter 
Editor and Distribution and Building Rental, 
 Wanda Gordon, 519-822-6353 
  gordonwanda@hotmail.com 
Musician  Naomi Matsui 519-821-2830 
Puppeteer  Stuart Dixon 519-822-5008 

UCG News 
is the newsletter published regularly by 
the Unitarian Congregation of Guelph.  

122 Harris Street, 
Guelph Ontario N1E 5T1 

Phone 519-836-3443 
Typed, handwritten or phoned-in 
submissions are always welcome, as are 
contributions on diskette. E-mail 
gordonwanda@hotmail.com or telephone  
519-822-6353  Items for next newsletter 
are due by August 12, 2007 
 

In an effort to save trees and money, we 
are e-mailing as many Newsletters as 
possible.  If you prefer it by mail, please 
let Wanda know.  

COMING EVENTS 
April 21 – Canvas Kickoff – wine and  

          cheese and treats 7 pm 
April 28 – Spring Clean up day 
May. 2 - Chant Club – 7:45 pm 
May 11 - Film Night – The Yes Men 7:00 
May 12 - Imago Introduction 1:15 to 4:30  
May 24 - Annual General Meeting   
                A New Year Celebration 
May 25-26 – OWL finishes at UCG 
May 26 - Sunday Services Retreat 

        9:00-1:30 at Rick and Aspen’s 
May.28 - Congregation Circle 
May 31 - Board Meeting – 7:00 pm  
June 6 - Chant Club – 7:45 pm 
June 8 – Film night – title TBA 7:00 
June 12 - Sunday Service Committee  

meeting (Harold and Nancy’s) 
June 15 – Imago Introduction 6:15-9:30 
June 25 - Congregation Circle (last night) 
June 28 - Board Meeting – 7:00 pm  
Sept. 21-23 – Board retreat at Unicamp.  

        All welcome. 
  

MISSION STATEMENT OF THE UNITARIAN CONGREGATION OF GUELPH 

 

The Unitarian Congregation of Guelph is a spiritual community that is deeply rooted in Unitarian Universalist 
principles which provide a spiritual basis for ethical living. We celebrate diversity and affirm each individual. We 
support social and environmental justice through a democratic process. We welcome all seekers of truth and 
meaning in to our religious community. 

(adopted at the Annual General Meeting, September 29, 2002)
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FROM THE CENTRE OF THE WEB 
 
                        Spring is the time of beginnings and the new sprouts around UCG are green and growing. Seeds  
                        planted last year, even seeds that have laid dormant for longer than that are shooting up. Stop 
                        with the metaphors and start being concrete you say?  Well think about the film night with its  
                        challenging film on the role of women in Islam. We discussed having movie nights last Spring  
                        and Wanda began researching the technology required.  Once we had a sense of how it could  
                        work, we put a call for interest into the newsletter. Then to our delight Dannielle Dyson, one of 
our newest members, volunteered to help. Her love of film and active participation in the local Film Festival 
made her just the ally we needed to get started.  
 
To go back to my metaphor, we had the right combination of seed (intention), fertile soil (expertise, technology, 
film resources, physical space) and rain/sunshine (willingness and responsiveness). I think that explains a lot of 
the recent successes: The seder, the music service, the historical timeline. Each of us has a role to play in this 
metaphorical garden, well many roles - different roles for different projects. The audience/participant is as vital 
as the organizer. It's all about attitude. Each of us is coming now expecting to hear about aspects of our 
congregational life that will interest us and call us to some kind of action. That's the oxygen that brings us to 
life. 
 
Please bring your breath to our annual general meeting and breathe life into the new year about to begin. Our 
New Year Party is set for 7:00 P.M. on Thursday May 24th. We'll sing Auld Lang Syne to celebrate the year 
just finishing and make resolutions for the year to come. Come sow some seeds. 

Linda Reith, President

CONGREGATIONAL RETREAT  
 

Friday September 21, 2007 is the date of our second annual congregational retreat. We'll gather at Unicamp 
(just north of Shelburne) to get to know each other and to share the beauty of this wonderful space. There'll be 
food provided, so there will be a small fee, but we want it to be accessible for everyone. 
 
This is an opportunity to get together to play and deepen our appreciation and awareness of each other. Last 
year it gave the board members a chance to make connections that helped us plan and care for the congregation 
more effectively all year long. We'll bring up important questions such as strengthening the safety of our 
community and as we address them, we'll develop a more complex and layered understanding of who we are 
and what we are about. 
 
By the time we come home late Saturday afternoon, we'll be able to reach out to each other and help the 
congregation fulfill its dreams. More details in the September newsletter 

You're invited to our New Year Party! 
 

May 24th, 2007 - 7:00 P.M. 
 

At 122 Harris St 
 

No costume required, just a willingness to elect a 
new board and set the budget that will make our 

dreams reality. 
Everyone is welcome, members and friends alike. 

 

Food Basket 
 

We collect food for the Drop In Centre. 
Please leave your non-perishable food items the 
first Sunday of each month in the basket in the 
Sunshine Room. They will be delivered to the 

Drop Inn Centre to help Sister Christine help those 
who come to the Drop In Centre in need of food 

and shelter. 
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APOCALYPSE BOOK CLUB  
 
The Apocalypse book club has joined with the Bookshelf 
non-fiction book club.  Meetings are held in the Green 
Room, 2nd floor at the Bookshelf on the second Tuesday of 
the month. 
 
 

Music Matters 

 
Hymn of the month 

 
May #75 The Harp at Nature’s Advent 
June #66 When the Summer Sun is Shining 

 
 

DON'T HAVE A WILL ? 
 

Or thinking about updating your existing will? Are you 
looking for an opportunity to help the church? Local lawyer 
and new member of our congregation, Charles Davidson 
has offered to draft wills for our members and friends and 
will donate one-half of his fee to the church. If you are 
interested, please call Wanda @ 519-822-6353 or Charles 
@ 519-767-6637. 
 
 
Susan is looking for shelving or a large cupboard with 
shelves for storage in the basement. If you have something 
that might be suitable please let Susan know – 519-822-
2399. 
 
 
Unitunes Music Service April 15 

Some of the players

PARKING ON SUNDAYS 
Please note that Ferra Flooring is happy to allow us to use 
their parking lot on Sundays. Perhaps the earlier arrivals 
could use the Ferra lot leaving the church lot for the rest. 
 

COLLECTION ENVELOPES 
Thank you for using the collection envelopes – we like to 
send tax receipts to everyone who, over the year, makes a 
contribution greater than $10. There is no need to fill out 
the complete address if you are already on our list – all we 
need is an identifier.           Harold Chapman 
 

MEMBERSHIP IN OUR COMMUNITY  
The Membership Committee will be holding a membership 
recognition as part of one of the the regular Sunday 
Services before the end of June to welcome new members 
and recognize those who have been members of other 
Unitarian Congregations and wish now to join our 
Congregation. Please contact Marnie Girvan (780-0546) or 
Sherry Dixon (822-5008) if you wish to be a part of this 
ceremony. 
 
It was Standing Room Only! 
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SPIRITUAL DEVELOPMENT  

Planning for a Youth Group  
We are having a meeting on Friday, April 27,  at 7.00 pm, 
for teens, 13 and up, and parents interested in having a 
youth group here at UCG. June Gilbertson will facilitate the 
meeting, to generate ideas for activities and interests. 
Please let June or Margaret Neigh know if you are coming. 
 

OWL (Our Whole Lives) 
We are hosting the Our Whole Lives program on healthy 
sexuality, for a group of 16 teens from the London, 
Waterloo, and Guelph on Friday, May 25 and Saturday 
May 26. We still need two or three people to help with the 
Friday evening snack, or Saturday breakfast or lunch. Let 
Deirdre Yates or Margaret Neigh know if you can help. 
 
Blooming Petals Poetry Showcase 
It all started with a wonderful suggestion from the teens to 
have a “graduation” ceremony for the little ones who will 
turn 4 this year and move downstairs on Sunday mornings. 
We’re going to do that at the Flower Communion service 
on June 24. Then Mimi had the idea of adding poetry 
writing to celebrate that event and the arrival of summer. 
So here’s the plan! We invite people of all ages to write a 
poem (or more than one!)  “Blooming Petals” is the theme, 
celebrating children as they bloom and grow, as well as the 
beauty of nature around us. Submit your poems to us by 
Sunday, June 10. We will showcase them at the Flower 
Communion service on Sunday, June 24. See Mimi 
Goodrich, June Gilbertson, or Margaret Neigh if you have 
any questions. 
 

Congregation Circle 
This is a small, gently-facilitated discussion group 
providing you with a place to be seen, heard and 
appreciated on your spiritual journey – a place for 
friendship and deeper spiritual exploration. Contact 
Marsaye Treen, or Margaret Neigh for more information. 
Meetings are one Monday a month; 
April 23, May 28, and June 25   

 
MEMBERSHIP  

New Members recognized and welcomed on April 1st, 
2007 at our Sunday Service were Dannielle, Ken, Taj and 
Deszmo Dyson, Debby Moon, Joan Cornfield, Rebekah 
Jamieson, Nancy Pearson, Paul and Aaron Smith.  

A New UU course was presented earlier this spring to 
provide information about our congregation and Unitarian 
Universalism to those new to our Congregation. The 
Membership Committee thanks June Gilbertson for her 
vital participation in this initiative. 
 

FRIDAY NIGHT EVENTS .  
 Our plan is to have something happen every Friday night 
at UCG starting in September.  If there is something you 
would like to see happen (and/or organize) please let 
Wanda know. At the moment Fridays look like this: 
· May 11 Movie/film night.  – The Yes Men - 7 pm.  
Contact Wanda for info and Margaret if you need child 
care 

· June 8, Movie/film night. 7 pm TBA Contact Wanda 
for info and Margaret if you need child care 

· First Friday – Family Friday 
· Second Friday – movie/film club 
· Third Friday – euchre/games night 
· Fourth Friday – yoga/movement 
· Fifth Friday – something different each time. 
But are subject to change as people’s wants/wishes/desires 
become known. 
 
Guelph KAIROS Committee has invited UCG to send 
one of our members to join them. An important function of 
the local KAIROS group is to network with other social 
justice groups and jointly spread the word on issues that 
concern us. 2006 was the first year of the ecumenical water 
campaign and they were successful in raising awareness of 
water as a human right. In 2007 KAIROS will continue to 
advocate for water as a human right and to make the public 
aware of the harmful effects of the use of bottled water. 
They will focus on the corporate abuse of water and the 
commodification and privatization of this human right.  If 
you want more information please contact Mary 
Molengraaf at 519-820-4731. 

WEB OF CONNECTION IN ACTION     REPORTS FROM OUR COMMITTEES  
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From Nancy and Paul 
1. How did you first learn about this congregation?  We often drove past 
the Unitarian "meeting house" in Toronto. Paul visited First Unitarian in 
Toronto years ago and was interested in Unitarian thought--it particularly 
suited as a liberal alternative to his extreme Pentecostal upbringing. Nancy, 
being Jewish (non-religious), was more unsure about the one-time-Christian 
origins of Unitarianism. The website gave us the flavour of UCG, which did 
help bring Nancy around to trying out the congregation.  
2. How long have you been coming?  We first came April 23, 2006. We 
have been coming quite regularly since then and went to Unicamp last 
summer and had a great time.  3. What kinds of things were you looking 
for initially? We wanted another learning and social situation for our son 
Aaron, where he would learn positive social values about the world around 
him. We were also seeking a community of people with a similar world view 
to share explorations in social and spiritual issues. We have been active 
politically in social and environmental issues, so the social and 
environmental focus of the congregation had strong appeal. A sense of 
community and belonging was very important for our family. Nancy was 
looking for a place where her spirit felt at home.  4. What keeps you 
coming back?  UCG is a wonderful, welcoming, warm, and sometimes 
wacky community that has enriched our lives in many ways. We are very 
positively impressed with the community and how welcome we felt from the 
beginning. Aaron is very comfortable and happy with the kids program. He 
loves Susan and has a great time with the now much larger group of kids. 
We like hearing him come home talking about peace, evolution and other 
things he would not hear about elsewhere other than at home. Where else 
could he get a puppet show about Darwin and sing about "filling the world 
with love"? The services are fascinating in their topics, diversity and depth 
of ideas discussed. The invitations to participate in events have hooked us. 
We could go on... 

From Cynthia: 1. How did you first learn about this congregation? 
We first learned about this congregation through an internet search. 
We had just relocated to Georgetown this last summer, and were very 
happy to find so many Unitarian Congregations in the surrounding 
area. 
2. How long have you been coming? 
We have been attending since the water service in September, 2006 
3. What kinds of things were you looking for initially? 
Initially, we were looking for a metaphysical church that had a 
continually growing, religiously tolerant philosophy. 
4. What keeps you coming back? 
We keep coming back to the Guelph congregation because each 
individual is valued. My children feel as if they are an integral part of 
the congregation. 
Not in photo: Husband and father, Keith Goodrich  

From Ken & Dannielle  
1. How did you first learn about this congregation? 
We attended Unicamp last summer which led us to the Congregation in 
Guelph 
2. How long have you been coming?�
We started attending regularly just this winter. 
3. What kinds of things were you looking for initially?�
We were looking for a community in which spirituality was a priority. 
Also we felt that it was important to show our children that there are 
many ways to experience the spiritual realm.  
4. What keeps you coming back?�
It is the sense of acceptance of diverse beliefs and the forums for 
discussion of the meaning of spiritual experiences.  

SOME OF OUR NEWER FACES 

Amiliah (15) ,Tatiana (10), Cynthia 

 

 

Taj (7), Ken, Dannielle, and Deszmo (16 months) 

 

Nancy, Aaron and Paul 
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Lost ! (some weeks ago) 
I have lost a vcr movie 'Children of Paradise' 
accidentally left at our meeting house. Please call June at 
823-7737 if you know where it is. 
 

IMAGO CONNECT: 
A 3 Hour Introductory Seminar on the Imago process 
that helps couples deepen and transform their 
relationships.  Learn more about how relationships work, 
why it sometimes feels as if it isn¹t working, and what 
you can do to make yours better.  It is a fun workshop 
with a mix of information, self-reflection, and games.  
You are welcome to participate as much or as little as 
you wish. 
   Dates:   Friday, April 20, 6:15-9:30 pm OR 
                Saturday, May 12, 1:15-4:30 pm OR 
               Friday, June 15, 6:15-9:30 pm 
   Location:  UCG 
   Cost: $40 per couple (includes refreshments, a 
workbook for each participant and a kazoo!) 
   Please book your attendance by calling or emailing: 
Jennifer Erickson, MSW, Cert. Imago Therapist 519-
837-0322, jenerick@golden.net 
 

WHAT IS UNITARIAN -UNIVERSALISM ? 
 

This Month’s Elevator Speech   Do you ever wonder 
how to describe Unitarian-Universalism in a few words 
(say, on an elevator)? Here is this month’s sample, from 
Bob Woodham, a CUC member. 
"Unitarianism is a religion that split from traditional 
Christianity about 400 years ago on issues of intellectual 
freedom and human dignity. It attracted me because it 
was ahead of its time on important social issues. It 
challenges me because it is often ahead of my time on 
current issues. I support it because Unitarians make a 
difference in this world." 
 

DIVERSITY PHOTOGRAPHS NEEDED 
  CUC invites EACH congregation to send a digital 
photo representing diversity in your congregation. email  
tolkemp@telus.net no later than April 30. 
  Photos will be used to produce a slide show for the 
ACM. You can view last year's show at: 
http://www.slideshare.net/cucmaryca.   If you wish to 
replace the photo representing your congregation, please 
send that to Leslie as well.  Thanks. 
  You can also see a "preview" of the Slide Show we'll 
use for the CUC Orientation there.  

CUC also wants photos for a variety of 
pamphlets, publications and the website. Do you have 
high-resolution photos (1MB or larger) illustrating 
congregational life. Send to mary@cuc.ca. They are 
especially looking for photos of lay chaplaincy services 
and images that symbolize rites of passages including 
wedding, child dedications and memorial services. 

DO YOU BELONG TO THE MEMORIAL SOCIETY OF 
GUELPH AND AREA? 

HAVE YOU EVER HEARD OF IT ?. 
 
The Memorial Society of Guelph and Area is a non-
profit and non-sectarian information group that works to 
encourage pre-planning and easy access to funeral 
services at a moderate cost. The Guelph Unitarian 
Fellowship was instrumental in its formation. Tamara 
Puthon and Perry Cockburn served on the volunteer 
Board of Directors for many years. 
 
At the 2005 Biennial meeting the life-time membership 
fee was raised to $20.00. 
 
The Society negotiates with three funeral homes in 
Guelph and two in Fergus. Three plans are offered. Plan 
A offers the basic necessities: removal of the body to the 
funeral home, provision of a plain box, transporting the 
body to the cemetery or crematorium, contacting clergy 
and filing necessary papers. Plan B adds a visitation time 
at the funeral home and Plan C extends that to 
supervision of visitation time, the funeral or memorial 
service  and the committal service and transportation to 
the cemetery.  Cemetery and crematorium charges are 
extra. 
 
A member fills in a designation form, one copy of which 
goes to the funeral director of choice, one to a relative or 
friend (maybe one of the UCG chaplains?) and one in 
your personal files.  This form should be updated 
periodically.  The UCG Chaplaincy committee suggests 
that a list of persons with memberships be on file with 
the UCG Caring committee.  
 
For local information, contact 
memorialsociety_guelph@hotmail.com. Each local 
group has a reciprocal arrangement with other memorial 
societies throughout North America The web site for the 
provincial organization is www.myfuneralplan.org.  It 
includes links to many memorial societies in North 
America. 

 
FRIENDS OF THE  

GUELPH PUBLIC L IBRARY GIANT BOOK SALE  
 Saturday, October 27, 2007, 10 a.m. - 5.00 p.m. 
       Old Quebec Street Mall 
 

Help raise money for programs and equipment for the 
Guelph Public Library System. Bring books, music, 
videos, posters, prints, puzzles, games and magazines to 
the UCG collection point. All will be picked up in 
September for sorting into subject areas.  For info: call 
Elinor 519-823-1358 
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MOVIE /FILM NIGHT  
 

Our first movie/film night was a great success. 15 people 
attended and we watched Me and the Mosque, enjoyed 
popcorn and followed with  discussion. Thanks to 
Danielle Dyson for arranging for this movie from the 
National Film Board and to Bruce Walton and Rick 
Boersma for the loan of their equipment.  Please see the 
Coming Events section of this Newsletter for 
information about future movie nights which we hope to 
hold the second Friday of each month. If there is a movie 
title that you would like to see us run, please let Wanda 
or Danielle know. 
 
Heidi Brother shares her thoughts after seeing the movie 

All One 
 We are all the same, all people, everywhere.  We all 
see out of the same eyes and breathe out of the same 
nose. We all share the same earth, water and air. We are 
all connected and what we do here, in our 'corner' of the 
world,  in the 'circles' we travel in, affects everyone 
everywhere. 
 We are all living now in the same moment sharing 
time and space, transcending all borders and invisible 
boundaries. We are all human. We all hope, dream, pray, 
and love. 
 There is only fear, hate and war because we create 
them; they do not merely exist on their own. We all 
create our own personal realities. 
 Ignorance is a choice. Happiness is a choice. We as 
responsible adults need to set the example and teach our 
children to grow towards a common community of 
shared values and beliefs. 
 We all need to 'clean-up' our own inner wars to end 
the outside wars and conflicts amongst ourselves. If we 
choose to STOP talking about war* we will stop 
thinking about war and we will stop believing in war and 
creating war. (*Note:  substitute the word 'war' for any 
other conflict/problem/issue between any peoples of the 
world). 
 This principle/idea/concept is relevant to all we do in 
our lives, therefore... 
 If we START thinking/talking/believing in love, 
trust, faith, peace, we will become love, trust, faith, 
peace, happiness or whatever we choose to create our 
own realities into. We need to share the same vision. 
 All men/women -people, who are perceived as 'evil, 
bad, unkind', were all once helpless babies like you and I 
were.  We all started out with the same tools and 
ultimately the same dreams. For some, though, along 
their way they lost sight of their own existence of reality. 
We all do it sooner or later, we are all human. 
 It is all in how each individual chooses to live their 
daily life that really matters during our time shared here 
on earth, in our communities, families and societies. And 

how we choose to help one another, starting first with 
ourselves. 
 We are all people. We all have a heart and a soul, a 
body and a mind, in our own unique forms, therefore we 
all have a say in how we choose to run/manage/decide 
our own lives. 
 We need to always hope for the best we can do and 
have the strength and courage to reach higher. 
 We are all teachers, we are all helpers, we are all 
children of someone and we have all come from 
somewhere, it's where we all choose to go together into 
the future that needs to be our common focus. 
 One affects everyone. We are inseparable. We cannot 
run or hide, we cannot live in isolation from one another 
without intentionally isolating ourselves from those we 
have a responsibility to love first and foremost. Our 
children will learn from our example and a strong chain 
will connect us all.  
 Self-love is the ultimate 'act' of kindness towards 
others. Let us look to our own behaviours and take 
personal responsibility as individuals to make our 
collective 'chain' stronger. It is the inner beauty, the 
inner strength of light and love and energy that is the 
most powerful tool of all people. Some are simply 
unaware or have not yet discovered or realized this 
ideology on their own spiritual path through life. We all 
learn at our own pace. We need to comfort and support 
one another during our travels. 
 Although we are all individuals on our own separate, 
unique journeys, our paths meet often and are essentially 
the same path, well travelled by all peoples and creatures 
of earth, past, present and future, billions and trillions of 
minutiae of particles of light and energy, sometimes 
colliding in conflict and sometimes flowing in harmony. 
The more often we meet, the more likely we are to create 
a strong common bond. 
 I hope you all see that no matter who we are or where 
we go, or even where we have come from, to share peace 
and happiness we need to focus on a common goal for a 
common future. 

 Thank you for listening.   
 

Short Snipits from the CUC 
 

CanU is now online The spring issue of The Canadian 
Unitarian is now on our website. It's in full colour. 
Check it out at www.cuc.ca/canu 
 
Annual Conference & Meeting  A summary of the CUC 
Annual Conference & Meeting is in this issue of CanU 
(www.cuc.ca/canu). You can find registration 
information; accommodation choices and a complete 
schedule at www.cuc.ca/conference/2007 Any 
questions? Just ask info@cuc.ca or call 1-888-568-5723 
(Toronto: 416-489-4121; Vancouver: 604-264-0088).  
 


